 


Subject: Comments for Planning Application 13/01056/OUT
Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:49 AM on 31 Jul 2013 from Mr John Broad.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	South Lodge Fringford Road Caversfield Bicester OX27 8TH 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Up to 200 residential units, access, amenity space and associated works 

	Case Officer:
	Rebecca Horley 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr John Broad

	Email:
	

	Address:
	The Retreat 85 Mallards Way, Bicester, Oxfordshire OX26 6WT


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	The draft Local Plan has identified the locations for the required number of dwellings for Bicester up to 2031 and this site is not included or necessary. The Local Plan has produced a holistic approach to both residential and employment requirements without this site, which I agree with. The proposed site contradicts one of the main aims of the Local Plan to ensure nearby villages are not allowed to coalesce with the town. Unusually, this application would start the coalescence of the “village” of Caversfield towards the new eco-town development, which I strongly disagree with. The proposed site is too small to take the number of dwellings suggested. The road system to and from the site is inadequate to take the number of private vehicles for these residents and would add to the already over congested roads of Bicester. The suggested height of the dwellings would be out of character with the surroundings. The views from the green buffer to the south of the site across to the open countryside beyond would be obstructed by this proposal. The site is currently used for horse riding, which should be encouraged as there are insufficient sporting facilities in Bicester. Apart from a couple of jobs in the proposed shop, there would not be any employment opportunities for the new residents. The site does currently employ trainers and other associated businesses required for horse riding operations, which again should be encouraged. Whilst Cala Homes suggest the ground is open grassland and therefore of no value, this does mean that wildlife will have been allowed to thrive and should continue to do so. I note that the green buffer does not extend far enough to the north to protect the “Village” of Caversfield. This should be addressed at the earliest opportunity by amending the draft Local Plan. John L Broad 


